
From: Svetlana Kotevska
Sent: Wednesday, 16 January 2019 10:17 AM
To: Scott Hay
Subject: SSD 8922 - Scots College Library - Response to Submissions

Dear Scott 

The proponents RTS for major alterations and additions to the Stevenson Library Building at The Scots College, 29-53 
Victoria Road, Bellevue Hill (SSD 8922) agrees to the following two conditions relating to Aboriginal cultural heritage 
as per OEH letter dated 13 September, 2018. As such please ensure these conditions extracted below are 
conditioned on any forthcoming consent. 

“In accordance with the recommendations outlined in Clause 14.3 – Historical Archaeological Assessment in the 
Environmental Impact Statement prepared by BBC Consulting Planners dated July 2018, OEH recommends that the 
following archaeological management be included in any development consent that may be issued for the site: 

 Prior to onsite ground disturbance commencing, the designated project team including all contractors on site
should undergo heritage induction, which will include an archaeological awareness component to reinforce the
importance of heritage issues and the management measures that will be implemented.

 In the event of an unexpected discovery of archaeological relics during ground disturbance works the Unexpected
Find Procedure should be followed. The procedure details the actions to be taken when a previously unidentified
and/or potential Aboriginal and/or historical heritage item/object/site is found during construction activities.”

Thank you  

Svetlana Kotevska 

Svetlana Kotevska 
Senior Conservation Planning Officer 
Greater Sydney Branch 
Communities and Greater  
Sydney Division 

10 Valentine Ave Parramatta 2150 
PO Box 644 Parramatta 2124  
T 02 8837 6040  
(NB I work Mon, Wed and Thurs) 




